
Question on Notice 
No. 78 

Asked on 15 February 2017 
 

 
MR M BOOTHMAN ASKED THE MINISTER FOR POLICE, FIRE AND EMERGENCY 
SERVICES AND MINISTER FOR CORRECTIVE SERVICES (HON M RYAN)― 
 
QUESTION: 
 
With reference to my Question on Notice asked on 29 November 2016, concerning the 
relocation of the Coomera Valley Rural Fire Brigade from their current facility and the 
prudence of housing both the Coomera Valley Rural Fire Brigade and a future State 
Emergency Service unit together allowing for joint training and mutually beneficial support 
units—  
Will the Minister advise when the department will allocate the necessary funding to begin 
design works on this new facility supporting the safety of residents in the Northern Gold 
Coast? 
 
ANSWER: 
 
I am advised that Queensland Fire and Emergency Services and the Public Safety 
Business Agency are continuing to investigate all options and that, through this 
consultation, their aim is to achieve the best possible outcome for the Coomera Valley 
Rural Fire Brigade and the local community. 
 
 
 


